
Dear Ephraim City Residents, 

What a great time of year this 
is.  The weather is beginning 
to moderate, the mornings are 
turning crisp and cool and we 
see the autumn leaves 
beginning to show up in our 
mountain canyons.  I just love 
this time of the year! 

Labor Day weekend we had a 
major fire on the southeast 
edge of the city.  Our fire 
crews worked this fire until it 
was completely under control 
and eventually extinguished, 
and no longer a threat to the 
city, Ephraim Canyon and 
ultimately our Ephraim City 
water shed which is located up 
Ephraim Canyon.  I had been 
out of town and so I didnôt 
come on the scene for about 
an hour after the fire started.   

Let me share with you what I 
observed from City crew and 
staff personnel during this 
critical time. 

This was Labor Day weekend, 
a Saturday, yet it was an ñall 
hands-on deckò event.  Our 
fire crews battled the blaze in 
91 degree plus weather.  Our 
Power Department head, Cory 
Daniels, was on the scene 
ready to cut power from our 
hydro-plant at the mouth of 
Ephraim Canyon if the need 
arose.  Our Public Works 
Department was also on the 
scene, ready with a backhoe to 
aid in the extinguishing of a 
sneaky, fiery trouble spot that 
we could not get to with just 
water hoses.   Our Police 
Department, including our 
Chief of Police, was on scene 
directing, and sometimes 
stopping, traffic.  Our City 
Manager, Shaun Kjar, was on 
scene in his dress pants and 
white shirt because he had 
come straight to the scene of 
the fire from a funeral and 
didnôt go home to change.   

These dedicated City 
employees were there for the 
duration of the day and did 
not leave the scene until the 
fire was extinguished and our 
community was safe.   

I remember taking a ride 
through the 15 acres of burned 
landscape, seeing fire crews 
working busily with smudges 
on their faces and happy grins 
of content that this potential 
disaster had been averted.  
The whole thing humbled and 
impressed me. 

Here was a group of City 
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personnel who spent nearly 
the entire day of a holiday 
weekend, whose sole purpose 
was to serve and help.  That 
is the spirit that abounds with 
our City crews and 
staff. That is the spirit of 
Ephraim!  Our City is blessed 
to have dedicated individuals 
who sacrifice and give their 
best.  I thank everyone who 
works for our City and who 
is dedicated to making 
Ephraim a safe place to 
live.  I thank every resident 
who also contributes to 
making Ephraim City a little 
bit of paradise in Central 
Utah.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

    John Scott 
 

John Scott                         
Ephraim City Mayor 

 

City Office Hours: 
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Phone:  283-4631 
 

Web:  ephraimcity.org 
 

Facebook:                    
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Twitter:                            
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#)49 ).&/ 

Mayor John Scott 
Call or text 435-851-6101 



 

Rob Nielson was sworn in as an 
Ephraim City Councilmember on 
September 4, 2019. 
 

When Councilmember John Scott 
took Mayor Squireôs place as Mayor, 
it created a vacancy on the Council. 
The vacancy was advertised, and Mr. 
Nielson was selected from four 
impressive candidates after 
interviews held in a public meeting 
for that purpose. He will serve for the 
remainder of John Scottôs original 
term, which ends December 31, 
2019. 
 

We welcome Mr. Nielson and look 
forward to working with him. 

Here are some things you should 
know about the 2019 Municipal 
General Election: 
 

§ Election Day: November 5, 2019 
 

§ This is an all-by-mail election. 
 

§ Ballots will be mailed to your 

homes on October 15th. 
 

§ Marked, signed ballots may be 

submitted in one of three ways: 
1. Mailed in the provided 
envelope postmarked on or 
before November 4, 2019. 

2. Left in the election drop box 
at the back of the Ephraim 
City Hall parking lot.  

3. Taken personally to the 
Sanpete County Clerkôs 
office. 

 

§ If you would like to register to 

vote, you may do so online at 
vote.utah.gov or in person at the 
County Clerkôs office. 

 

Meet The Candidates Night 
 

You are encouraged to attend the 
Lions Clubôs ñMeet the Candidates 
Nightò on October 10th to find out 
what your candidates are talking 
about. See below for more details. 

City Council Candidates: 
 

Richard Wheeler (Incumbent)  
 

Ted Meikle 
 

Kimberlee Jacobson 
 

Alma Lund (Write-in) 
 

Tyler Alder (Write-in, Incumbent) 
 

Rob Nielson (Write-in, Incumbent) 
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New Councilmember 

EPHRAIM CITY NEWS 

 

%,%#4)/. .%73 

Voting: There are three Council 
seats open, each for a 4-year term. 
You may vote 
for up to three  
of the six 
candidates.  
Write-in 
candidatesô 
names will not 
appear on the 
printed ballot, 
but blank lines will be available for 
you to write them in. Write-in votes 
will only be counted for the above 
listed write-ins who have filed with 
the Recorderôs office. 

Councilmember Rob Nielson 

The Ephraim Lions Club is hosting a 
ñMeet the Candidates Nightò on 
Thursday, October 10, 2019 in the 
City Council Chambers.  
 

Come meet the candidates for City 
Council to hear what they have to 
say and answer your questions before 
you vote. Ballots for the General 
Election will be coming in the mail 
soon after this event. 
 

We encourage you to come talk with 
the candidates in the lobby outside 

the Council Chambers at 6:00 p.m. to 
find out what is important to them 
and to let them know what is 
important to you. At 6:30 p.m. the 
formal meeting will begin. 
 

The public will be asked to submit 
questions in writing, 5 of which will 
be selected by the moderator. The 
candidates will have 2 minutes each 
for an opening statement, and then 
will rotate answering the selected 
questions. They will then each have 
2 minutes for a 
closing statement. 
 

Please come meet 
your candidates for 
Ephraim City 
Council for an 
informed vote. 

2019 Municipal General Election 

For 109 years the Anderson family 
has owned and operated Anderson 
Drug in Ephraim. It is the end of an 
era for many as pharmacist and 
owner, Jeff Anderson, and his 
mother, pharmacy technician and 
florist, Marge Anderson, retire and 
move on to new adventures. 

Thank you, Anderson Family. We 
wish you a happy retirement! 



OCTOBER 2019 

Hereôs a quick update from Ephraim City 
Public Works.   
 

We hosted a professional from the 

Division of Water Quality which is a 
group within the Utah Department of 

Environmental Quality.  They did a 

sanitary survey on the entire Ephraim 

water system to certify that each part of 
the system, from the spring catches all the 

way to the sewer are functioning 

properly.  Their specifications are very 
tight and we are happy to report 

everything is in order.   

Our road department has been busy inside 
Ephraim and we thank you for your 

patience.  We completed several overlays 

of neighborhoods.  Each of the lots in 

these neighborhoods has a home and 
utilities on it so we hope there will be less 

need to cut into these new overlays any 

time soon.  These roads will be good for 
many years to come.  We still have some 

chip sealing and pothole fixes throughout 

the coming year to keep our roads in the 

best possible condition. Again, thank you 
for your patience! 
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A Word from our Public 
Works Department 

ONGOING ACTIVITY          
EPHRAIM SENIOR/
COMMUNITY CENTER 

 

85 WEST 100 NORTH 
(435) 283-6666 OR                          
(435) 283-6310 

 
 

epsenior12@hotmail.com or      
ephraimseniors@hotmail.com 

 
ACTIVITY FOR                          
OCTOBER 2019 

 
  10/9/19      STITCHINô        
      SISTERS 6:30 
 
  10/1019    LIONS CLUB MTG. 
       
  10/14/19   POTLUCK LUNCH  
      at Noon    $2.50  
      Followed by BINGO 

The 2019-20 Ephraim Youth City Council 

has been very busy this year.  The YCC 

advisors are Juli Arnoldsen and Corinne 

Olsen. The mayors are Emma Allred and 

Trevor Steck and the Secretary is Janica 

Baker. The Council has many 

responsibilities which include: attending 2 

City Council meetings, attending monthly 

YCC Meetings, and participating in 1 or 

more service projects each month while 

chairing 1 a year. The members include: 

Emma Allred, Trevor Steck, Janica Baker, 

Emma Bean, Megan Masters, Nicole 

Nelson, Marcus Bahlmann, Rylee 

Brinkerhoff, Taylor Palmer, Tiana 

Chamberlain, Shane Arnoldsen, 

Darcy Hess, Kelsie Tippetts, Adalee 

Olson, Alice Grover, Anneke Bahlmann, 

Cali Alder, Sarah Litteral, Gracie 

Brinkerhoff, Adrienne Shelley, 

Kaulin Nielsen, Mathew Olsen, 

Andrew Lund, and Mitch Ostler. 

Some of the activities they have 

participated in so far include: 

cleaning the pioneer cabins in 

preparation for the Scandinavian 

Festival, chairing the Scandinavian 

Festival Fun Run, helping at Fun 

on the Farm at the County Fair, 

teaching childrenôs activities at the 

airport fly-in, cleaning the pioneer 

cemetery with Spencer Cox, helping at the 

Clothing Bank Back-to-School activity, 

and making over 250 Teeny Tears hats for 

Share Parents of Utah. Their advisors have 

been very proud of them and how they 

represent the youth of Ephraim. 

fighting a fire near Huntington and another 

fire near Ferron. Their helicopter was 

sectioned off at a spot on our new tarmac 

to hold operations, and they were glad 

to have such an airport to use in the 

fire fighting.  

Youth City Council 
By Corinne Olsen 

Airport News  By Jeremy Hallows 

The Manti-Ephraim Airport held a 
community event September 7th. Over 600 
people came throughout the day to check 
out airplanes, a hot air balloon, the new 
Ephraim City Firetruck, and a firefighting 
helicopter!  

There were fun events for kids including 
water bottle rocket launching, as well as 
food and drinks. We also had a 
representative from UDOT Aviation who 
spoke about Urban Air Mobility, which in 
the future will provide better travel options 
into and out of rural communities like 
ours.  

The U.S. Forest Service had a helicopter 

team here for nine days in September 
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